Omak Public Library Board Report

February 10, 2020

Members present: Cynthia Tollefson, Sue Radek, Lorraine Derig, Betsy Rainsford, Librarians Sharon Reddick and Yvette Farmer. Also present was our guest Jill Yerkovich, who is a volunteer librarian at the library.

Minutes from January were read and approved. 

Bills presented for approval for payment:

· City of Omak: water, sewer, storm- $147.69

· PUD: power, lights, heat- $873.93

· Cintas: entry mats laundered - $127.72

· Weinstein Beverage Co.: toilet paper and hand towels- $63.86

· Cascade Mechanical: installed new sensor- $220.19

Our Chair-Person Sue Radek informed the board that we would be filling out a Pre-Survey Form for the NCRL during this meeting.

Old Business:

~~The board had an update on the heating/cooling system repairs. Ron has been frustrated with the heating cooling system and tried several times to repair it. Cascade Mechanical is coming tomorrow to recheck the system. The manufacturer of the system was contacted by the city and they suggested looking for a short in the wiring. Ron tested all the wiring and it was OK. Then it was suggested to replace the motherboard which was then replaced by the city. It did not work properly and then once more replaced by Cascade Mechanical. So the library is currently still being heated by the small heating cooling system which may be overtaxed, thus questioning the durability of the present set up. The board wondered if the condensers are broken or if there is another circuit board in the system that is failing. Sue brought up the concern about summer heat and the systems ability to cool the library.

~~The women's restroom backs up occasionally. The city has worked on this problem numerous times in the last few years. The pipes are beneath  the floor slab which makes it difficult to diagnose and work on. The gutters are still leaking and Ken will clean them and fix the leak when the weather warms up. The board knows the city is busy with many problems and realizes they will fix these things when they can. We are grateful for their help. Sue commended the library staff for keeping the hazard cone in place on the sidewalk when conditions warrant it.

New Business:

~~Sue received an email from Amber Scott at the City Hall informing her that Library Board members are now required to complete the Public Meeting Training within 90 days of reappointment. Sue completed the training online and found  highlights some new training material pertinent to computer/technical protocols. Amber now has Sue's certificate of completion.

~~ Nancy O'Neil from the Library Foundation submitted a complete and detailed proposal for the Educational Garden on the South side of the building. Sharon showed the board the plans. The Foundation will pay for the plants. The board is excited about the possibilities. We tabled further discussion about the garden so we could move on to the Preliminary Inspection Survey questions.

~~Sue presented to the board the 2 page form that the NCRL sent for the board to complete regarding the Library facility's structural and  mechanical needs. The city was sent the same form. Ming Survey Agency will come to survey the building after the snow melts, in late March or early April. This pre-survey will help them as a "heads up" for what the library facility may potentially need now or in the future. Sue had us write our responses to the questions which she will compile and then return the form to the NCRL.  

~~The board completed the Preliminary Inspection Form questions. 

Meeting adjourned. Next meeting will be held on March 9th at 1:30.

Respectfully Submitted by Betsy Rainsford

